MT MITCHELL DETACHMENT 1266 – MARINE CORPS LEAGUE – NEWSLETTER
Members met on Thursday, August 17, 2017 at the Steakhouse in Spruce Pine for their regular monthly meeting with 26 members, associate members, and guests in attendance.  Adjutant/Paymaster Lori King was absent attending the National convention in Kansas City.  All other officers were present.  There were no minutes read from the previous meeting.  Mark introduced Christy Bryant who is joining as an Associate Member and will be assisting him with Toys for Tots.  Christy did a lot of work with Toys for Tots last year. LtCol Taube Roy, who is the JROTC commandant at Mountain Heritage, showed a video about the traveling Vietnam Wall – The Wall That Heals and discussed at length the upcoming event and what will be happening. Information sheets on the schedule were handed out.  Information can also be found at https://sites.google.com/yanceync.net/burnsvillewallthatheals/home or contact LtCol Roy at taube.roy@yanceync.net.   The Wall is scheduled to arrive at Mountain Heritage High School at 11am on Wednesday, October 11, and set up that afternoon.  There will be volunteer training at 6pm.  The Wall will be open 24 hours each day Thursday, Friday and Saturday to allow visitation at any time.  The Mt Mitchell Detachment will be hosting on Saturday.  At 10am there will be an All Veterans Service Organization Muster/Massing of the Colors.  Memorial Services will be held from 6 to 7pm.  The Detachment will be providing security on Saturday night.  Let Mark know if you can volunteer to help at any time during this event.  The sides for our tent which were approved for purchase at the last meeting were ordered and have arrived.  
Mark gave the address for our young active duty Marine, Kyler L. Hoilman, and asked that members send letters, cards and care packages.  His address is:  Kyler L. Hoilman, PSC 473, Box 124, FPO AP 96349.  He also asked members to bring donations for care packages to the meeting in September.
Congratulations to Matt Hurd who was selected as Mitchell County Teacher of the Year recently!
Remember all those of our membership who are sick or otherwise challenged with personal issues and include them in your daily prayers.
Upcoming Events: 	Regular Meeting – Thursday, September 21, 2017

						


		
		
